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Linda Roberts 
2/19/22 owl workshop with Jay Shepard; warm and sunny at first, then wicked windy and cold. We found owl droppings 

and pellets. Highlight:  Jay id’ed a turkey feather and proceeded to call.  You just never know…. 

Over the years I’ve used Birding Howard County, Maryland by Jo Solem. Who knew I’d meet her at a meeting and she 

would sign my copy? Yay! 

My family and I went on numerous dragonfly counts with Bob Solem. We’re grateful (and lucky) for his patience and 

knowledge.  He opened up the world of dragon flys to us. 

At every event people are friendly, knowledgeable and welcoming. Thanks everyone! 


